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Frank M. Ligon Ford Motor Company
Director P. O. Box 1904
Service Engineering Operations Dearborn, Michigan 48121

Ford Customer Service Division

December 16, 2004
TO: Certain U.S. Ford Dealers {who have received/sold a Ford GT)

SUBJECT: DEMONSTRATION / DELIVERY HOLD / DO NOT DRIVE: Safety Recall 04526
All 2005 Ford GT Vehicles
Suspension Control Arm Replacement

DEMONSTRATION / DELIVERY HOLD: Emission Recall 04E14
Certain 2005 Ford GT Vehicles
Fuel Tank Date Code Inspection

AFFECTED VEHICLES
Safety Recall 04526: All 2005 Ford GT vehicles built at the Wixom Special Vehicle Center from Job #1
through December 9, 2004.

Emission Recall 04E14: Certain 2005 Ford GT vehicles built at the Wixom Special Vehicle Center from
October 13, 2004 through November 19, 2004,

Affected vehicles are identified in OASIS. In addition, for a list of vehicles assigned to your dealership, visit
https://web fsavinlists.dealerconnection.com. This information will be available on December 16, 2004.

REASON FOR THESE RECALLS

SAFETY RECALL 04S526: Ford has identified a quality issue with the suspension control arms on the
affected vehicles which may adversely affect vehicle handling in the event of control arm fracture. In the
event a customer does not seek service for the diminished handling concern, a crash potentially could
occur.

EMISSION RECALL 04E14: In some of the affected vehicles, the fuel tank may not pass applicable state
and Federal evaporative emission standards.

SERVICE ACTION

DO NOT DEMONSTRATE, DELIVER, OR DRIVE any of the affected vehicles involved in these recalis. A
dealer bulletin with additional instructions will be posted when parts and technical instructions are available
in January 2005.

CUSTOMER NOTIFICATION

Owners of 2005 Ford GT vehicles will be contacted directly by a Ford representative beginning December
16, 2004; owners will be advised to not drive their vehicle under any circumstances.

OASIS ACTIVATED? Yes. OASIS will be activated by December 16, 2004.
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FSA VIN LIST ACTIVATED? Yes

Available through FMCDealer.com or at https://web.fsavinlists.dealerconnection.com by December 16,
2004. FSA VIN listings for unsold vehicles will be available December 16, 2004.

NOTE: Your FSA VIN list may contain owner names and addresses obtained from motor vehicle
registration records. The use of such motor vehicle registration data for any purpose other than in
connection with'this recall is a violation of law in several states, provinces, and countries. Accordingly, you
must limit the use of this listing to the follow-up necessary to complete this recall action.

PLEASE NOTE:

Federal law requires dealers to complete any outstanding safety recall service before a new vehicle
is delivered to the buyer or lessee. Violation of this requirement by a dealer could result in a civil
penalty of up to $5,000 per vehicle. Correct all vehicles in your new vehicle inventory prior to

delivery

QUESTIONS?
Special Service Support Center (Dealer Only) Questions:.......... 1-800-325-5621

Sincerely,

ok 1. 55

Frank M. Ligon
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